




As the end of the year approaches, and in the spirit of 
thanksgiving and the holiday season, all of our students 
wrote letters of appreciation to each other. This is the time of 
the year to be thankful and grateful.

This week middle school students wrote letters of apprecia-
tion to each other. High school students wrote letters of 
appreciation to each other last week and this week they 
helped elementary students write a thank you letter. The 
students were spread around school and were writing in 
small groups. 

This is great experience because the elementary school 
students look up to the high school students and it gives 
high school students practice with working with younger 
students. It also puts them in the role of teacher and some 
high school students realized they do in fact enjoy teaching. 

This experience offered all of our students the opportunity to 
reflect on all the things for which we are grateful and to take 
the time to appreciate each other. I am very grateful to Ms. 
Shalash for organizing this event and making all this possi-
ble.

I hope that this “practice of gratitude” stays with us through-
out the school year and in the years to come.

Have a great weekend!

Susan Boutros 
High School / Middle School Principal

Winter Holidays Around the World

Letter from the Middle School/High School Principal

Christmas:



Juliane R Centers


